To whom it may concern: September 17, 2009

Reference: ATA Construction

In 2003 my wife and | purchased land in New Ipswich, NH fcr the purpose of constructing a log home.
We were new to New Hampshire and had no knowledge of local construction contractors. A realtor
from the Masiello Group introduced us to Mr. Andre Aho, President of ATA Construction.

During our first meeting with Mr. Aho we reviewed in detail our schedule needs, plans and
specifications. Mr. Aho advised that although ATA Construction had never constructed a log home he
was confident that his firm could build our home. During the course of our meeting we were very
impressed with Mr. Aho’s professionalism, knowledge and positive demeanor regarding our needs and
the work to be accomplished. A review of ATA Construction’s prior and ongoing work indicated that it
produced a quality work product. After a site visit and further discussion with Mr. Aho we determined
that ATA Construction was the contractor to undertake our project.

We finalized our log home plans with the manufacturer, River Bend Log Homes of Nackawic, New
Brunswick, in the fall of 2003. At that time we turned over all coordination and scheduling activity with
our log home manufacturer to ATA Construction.

Construction of our home began in June 2004 and was completed in early September, 2004, on
schedule. During all aspects of the work the ATA Team (foreman, direct hire employees and
subcontractors) were a pleasure to work with. All were hard workers, did high quality work and
conducted their tasks in a safe and efficient manner.

As part of a contract with River Bend Log Homes it is customary that they to provide an on- site
supervisor for the first 3 days of work to assist the local contractor get the log home erection underway.
At our work site the site supervisor left the work site after 2 days as ATA’s crew was a “quick study” and
needed no further guidance. | consider this an excellent example of the level of quality and capability of
ATA’s foremen and employees.

In summary, ATA Construction delivered a high quality construction performance and product as
contracted. The work was performed on schedule and budget.

We have been in our log home for 5 years. We continue to be very pleased with the quality of the work
performed by ATA Construction. To date every aspect of our home remains free of fault. It is without

hesitation that my wife and | highly recommend ATA Construction and in particular, Mr. Andre Aho, for
any construction works activity you are
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Kenneth A Goft—"

lanni g to undertake.

383 Timbertop Road New lpswich, New Hampshire



